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Fedor, Texas 

August 23, 1936 

Esteemed Volksblatt! 

 So I want to again send in a few lines to the Volksblatt. I 

really don’t have much that I can report. In regard to the health 

conditions, as far as I know, they are good.  

 Right now, it is very dry and hot, and so rain would be most 

welcome. Today was another very hot day. But by 5 o’clock it got a 

bit cooler. The crops here and in other places are very poor this 

year. In has never been this bad. I think that there are fields where 

the cotton needs not to be picked. Everything is gray and bare taken 

off by the caterpillars. Only a few fields are still green with cotton, 

namely, those that were sprayed with poison. But whether that 

would do much good, one does not know, since, due to the rainy 

weather, it was done quite late before one could start the poisoning. 

So most everything was affected by the wetness and the weevil, and 

the rest was taken by the caterpillars. The corn has been somewhat 

better. But the rain for it came a bit late. 

 Last Sunday, August 16, our son Richard and his family 

from Houston came here, but they had first made a trip to Bishop 

where they visited relatives and friends. From Bishop, they went to 

Three Rivers and stayed there for a day at her sisters. They got here 

on Sunday afternoon. They were on their two weeks vacation trip. 

On the following Tuesday, they made a short side trip to Thorndale 

and visited their uncle, Mr. and Mrs. John Melde. My husband (their 

Dad) and I also went with them. So we had a pair of very enjoyable 

hours there, and by evening as it was getting dark, we again were 

here at home. 

 The next day during the afternoon, they again got on their 

way to Greens Creek. They wanted to make several visits on the 

way. On the next day, they wanted to get back home to Houston. On 

Monday, August 24, Richard had to be back, namely, to his work. 

He is still working at the Chronicle. They left Houston on August 9 

and first visited her parents, Mr. and Mrs. Herman Melde in Green 

Creek. So they stayed there till Tuesday, and from there they 

continued on their way to Bishop. They liked it there very much. 

They said that the harvest there was very good. 

 Last Tuesday morning, our son-in-law, Traugott Moerbe 

and his family and I made a short trip to Seguin to visit our daughter 

Erna and Son-in-law Walter Zwernemann. They did not know that 

we were coming, so we really surprised them. It was about 8:00 

o’clock when we came to Seguin. The next afternoon after 6:00 

o’clock, we left Seguin and drove back home. It wasn’t a long, but a 

very nice short trip. 

 Today, the little son of Mr. and Mrs. Emil Knippa was 

baptized and received the name Fredrick Elmo. 

 Now I have to come to a close, since I have no more time. 

With greetings to the Volksblatt readers. Mrs. Charles Melde 

 

Translated by Ed Bernthal 
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